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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—January 2025 

Dear brethren in Christ,  

Greetings in the Lord! As we conclude the first month of the year, we reflect on 

God’s faithfulness and the opportunities He has given us to serve in His 

kingdom. This past month, many around the world celebrated the Chinese New 

Year, marking the beginning of the Year of the Snake. Though the festivities 

have passed, we continue to pray that this new season will bring God’s abundant 

blessings upon you and your families. 

In Chinese culture, the Year of the Snake is often associated with wisdom, 

resilience, and renewal. While these qualities hold significance in tradition, we 

are reminded that true wisdom comes from God. As Proverbs 9:10 declares, “The 

fear of the Lord is the beginning of wisdom, and the knowledge of the Holy One 

is understanding.” May we all seek His wisdom as we continue in His work. 

We are pleased to report that six video lessons on the book of Second Timothy 

and six video lessons on the book of Titus have been recorded at the World Video 

Bible School studio. In addition, the post-production work for all 12 lessons has 

been completed. These videos are currently under review by sisters in Taiwan 

and Malaysia, and we are deeply grateful for their tireless efforts—even during 

the Chinese New Year holiday season. The lessons are expected to be available 

for viewing on the Chinese Bible School website sometime in February. 

Our two Zoom Bible study groups continue to steadfastly study God’s Word. So 

far, we have completed seven lessons on the book of Galatians in Group One, 

which consists of approximately 20 members from Taiwan, Malaysia, and China. 

Meanwhile, Group Two, with around 70 members from China, has completed 

seven lessons on Old Testament prophecies. After a two-week break for the 

Chinese New Year, the studies will resume the week of February 9. We pray that 

our members have had a joyful and spiritually enriching time with their families 

and friends during this festive season. 

We sincerely thank you for your faithful support and prayers for the Chinese 

Bible School. Your partnership enables us to continue spreading God’s Word to 

Chinese-speaking people worldwide. As we move forward in 2025, may we 

remain steadfast in His service, trusting in His guidance and provision. 

We pray that the Lord will continue to open doors for our Chinese ministry so 

that many more will have the opportunity to visit our websites and learn about 

God’s will. We also encourage you to share our work with others who may be 

interested in supporting or benefiting from these efforts. 

May God bless you abundantly! 


